FW: comment in support of Kamei memo item 3.4

City Clerk <city.clerk@sanjoseca.gov>
Mon 2/5/2024 9:32 AM
To:Agendadesk <Agendadesk@sanjoseca.gov>

From: Matt King <

Sent: Monday, February 05, 2024 8:55 AM

To: Jimenez, Sergio <sergio.jimenez@sanjoseca.gov>; Kamei, Rosemary <Rosemary.Kamei@sanjoseca.gov>; Torres, Omar
<Omar.Torres@sanjoseca.gov>; Cohen, David <David.Cohen@sanjoseca.gov>; Ortiz, Peter <Peter.Ortiz@sanjoseca.gov>; Davis, Dev
<dev.davis@sanjoseca.gov>; Doan, Bien <Bien.Doan@sanjoseca.gov>; Candelas, Domingo <Domingo.Candelas@sanjoseca.gov>; Foley,
Pam <Pam.Foley@sanjoseca.gov>; Batra, Arjun <arjun.batra@sanjoseca.gov>; Taber, Toni <toni.taber@sanjoseca.gov>; City Clerk
<city.clerk@sanjoseca.gov>; City Clerk <city.clerk@sanjoseca.gov>

Cc: Gomez, David <David.Gomez@sanjoseca.gov>; Fruen, Joseph <Joseph.Fruen@sanjoseca.gov>; Arreola, Kiara
<Kiara.Arreola@sanjoseca.gov>; Nguyen, Lam <Lam.Nguyen@sanjoseca.gov>; Davis, Jonathan <Jonathan.Davis@sanjoseca.gov>;
Moreno, Brisa <Brisa.Moreno@sanjoseca.gov>; Groen, Mary Anne <maryanne.groen@sanjoseca.gov>; Fleming, Jonathan
<Jonathan.Fleming@sanjoseca.gov>; Adera, Teddy <Teddy.Adera@sanjoseca.gov>; Hughes, Scott <scott.hughes@sanjoseca.gov>; Buzo,
Fred <fred.buzo@sanjoseca.gov>

Subject: comment in support of Kamei memo item 3.4

[External Email]

You don't often get email from_Lcam why this is important

Mayor Mahan, Vice Mayor Kamei and councilmembers,

| write today representing Sacred Heart Community Service and as a member of the REAL coalition in support of Vice Mayor Kamei's
memo for item 3.4 Violence Prevention Service Models.

Nearly two full years after the city received the report and recommendations from the RiPS committee, it is heartening to see a
proposal to take action, try new approaches, and make larger, critical investments in violence prevention and community safety.

In particular, | appreciate seeing a call to increase funding for effective BEST partners, expanding capacity to prevent violence, and
calling for more collaboration (for example, there may be joint funding opportunities with the county given this recent referral from
Supervisors Ellenberg and Arenas).

The REAL Community Safety Community also urges the city to look at developing a broader strategic plan and goals for increasing
community safety apart from law enforcement activities, gather and evaluate data, invest in policy and program development, and
more. We look forward to discussing these ideas in detail in the very near future with the council and city staff.

Thank you. Please vote yes in support of Vice Mayor Kamei's memo.
Matt King

policy director
Sacred Heart Community Service

This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted sources.



FW: Support for Vice Mayor Kamei's Item 3.4 Memo

City Clerk <city.clerk@sanjoseca.gov>
Mon 2/5/2024 12:33 PM

To:Agendadesk <Agendadesk@sanjoseca.gov>

From: Quency Phillips

Sent: Monday, February 05, 2024 12:23 PM

To: Jimenez, Sergio <sergio.jimenez@sanjoseca.gov>; Kamei, Rosemary <Rosemary.Kamei@sanjoseca.gov>; Torres, Omar
<Omar.Torres@sanjoseca.gov>; Cohen, David <David.Cohen@sanjoseca.gov>; Ortiz, Peter <Peter.Ortiz@sanjoseca.gov>; Davis, Dev
<dev.davis@sanjoseca.gov>; Doan, Bien <Bien.Doan@sanjoseca.gov>; Candelas, Domingo <Domingo.Candelas@sanjoseca.gov>; Foley,
Pam <Pam.Foley@sanjoseca.gov>; Batra, Arjun <arjun.batra@sanjoseca.gov>; Taber, Toni <toni.taber@sanjoseca.gov>; City Clerk
<city.clerk@sanjoseca.gov>; City Clerk <city.clerk@sanjoseca.gov>; Gomez, David <David.Gomez@sanjoseca.gov>; Fruen, Joseph
<Joseph.Fruen@sanjoseca.gov>; Arreola, Kiara <Kiara.Arreola@sanjoseca.gov>; Nguyen, Lam <Lam.Nguyen@sanjoseca.gov>; Davis,
Jonathan <Jonathan.Davis@sanjoseca.gov>; Moreno, Brisa <Brisa.Moreno@sanjoseca.gov>; Groen, Mary Anne
<maryanne.groen@sanjoseca.gov>; Fleming, Jonathan <Jonathan.Fleming@sanjoseca.gov>; Adera, Teddy
<Teddy.Adera@sanjoseca.gov>; Hughes, Scott <scott.hughes@sanjoseca.gov>; Buzo, Fred <fred.buzo@sanjoseca.gov>; Mossing,

Mackenzie <Mackenzie.Mossing@sanjoseca.gov>
Cc: Bobbie Reyes <

Subject: Support for Vice Mayor Kamei's Item 3.4 Memo

[External Email]

You don't often get email from _Lcarn why this is important

Leaders and Stewards,

As the Founder and CEO of Lighthouse Silicon Valley, and a member of the REAL coalition, | am writing to express strong support for
Vice Mayor Kamei's memo on Violence Prevention Service Models (item 3.4).

After nearly 2 years, it is nice to see movement and action towards the recommendations, allowing us to be proactive in establishing a
welcoming and safe community for all.

At Lighthouse, we are lived experience at work, and we are very knowledgeable as it relates to transforming conflict - many times the
precursor to violence. We look forward to finding partnership with cities, the county, and our diverse leadership to create a culture of
collective impact, programs centered in lived experience, and outcomes which produce regional healing.

Please vote yes in support of Vice Mayor Kamei's memo. Thank you,

Quency

Quency L. Phillips (Que.)
Founder & CEO, Lighthouse Silicon Valley (LinkedIn Page)
He/Him/His
I
Lighthouse News Portal
ADCOLOR LEADERS c/o 2023
Stanford HELIO Affiliate
UPSTREAM Research Center Regional Coalition Member




Santa Clara County Climate Collaborative LAT Member
Women's Foundation of California, Board Member
ABFE California Trustee

Connect on LinkedIn

This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted sources.






Executive Director

This email was sent from unceded Tamien Nation, Muwekma, Confederated Villages of Lisjan, and Ohlone
land.

P.S. For more information, please follow Next Door Solutions on social media:

This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted sources.






**Notice to recipient: This communication is intended for the person(s) to whom it is addressed and may contain information that is
protected by Federal and State Law. If the reader of this message is not the intended recipient, or the employee or agent responsible to
deliver it to the intended recipient, any redisclosure of this information is prohibited without express written consent from the sender.
If this message contains client information, this information is subject to Federal laws for confidentiality of alcohol and drug abuse
records (CFR 42, Part 2), Cal. Evid. Code §1037.2, and the Health Insurance Portability and Accountability Act (HIPAA, 45 CFR, Parts 160
and 164). If you receive this in error, any review, use, dissemination, distribution or reproduction is strictly prohibited. Please report the
error immediately and delete/destroy this communication and any attached documents from your system.

This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted sources.



Moorpark Office

Gordon N. Chan Community Services Center
O O 2400 Moorpark Ave. Suite #300

San Jose, CA 95128

February 5, 2024

Mayor Matt Mahan and

Members of the San Jose City Council
200 East Santa Clara Street

San Jose, CA95113

Subject: Support Vice Mayor Kamei's memo on item 3.4
Dear Mayor Mahan and Council Members,

As a representative of Asian Americans for Community Involvement (AACI) and a member of the REAL
coalition, | am writing to express our support for Vice Mayor Kamei's memo on Violence Prevention
Service Models (item 3.4).

As an organization that provides health, behavioral health, wellness, and specialized services to
underserved communities, we strongly endorse Vice Mayor Kamei's initiative to address the ongoing
issue of violence that plagues the City of San Jose. At AACI, we have developed programs such as Friday
Night Live (FNL), Growing Up in American (GUA), and Leadership, Education, Advocacy, and Democracy
(LEAD). These programs promote positive partnerships and healthy youth development, which engages
youths as active leaders and resources for their communities while also providing positive recreational
opportunities for youths as an alternative to high-risk activities that may contribute to violence.

We are encouraged to see a proposal to take action and make critical investments in violence
prevention and community safety, following the recommendations of the RiPS committee's report,
which was received by the city almost two years ago.

We also urge the city to develop a broader strategic plan and goals for increasing community safety
beyond law enforcement activities. This includes gathering and evaluating data, investing in policy and
program development, and more. We look forward to discussing these ideas with the council and city
staff shortly.

Thank you for your attention to this matter.

Sincerely,

Vaughn Villaverde, MPH
Director of Advocacy
AACI

(408) 975-2730 www.aaci.org










FW: Please vote yes in support of Vice Mayor Kamei's memo

City Clerk <city.clerk@sanjoseca.gov>
Mon 2/5/2024 3:31 PM

To:Agendadesk <Agendadesk@sanjoseca.gov>

rrom: Josh s/ R

Sent: Monday, February 05, 2024 3:26 PM
Subject: Please vote yes in support of Vice Mayor Kamei's memo

[External Email]

Good afternoon.

| am writing today as CEO of Bill Wilson Center, and as a member of the REAL coalition, in support of Vice Mayor Kamei's memo for item
3.4 Violence Prevention Service Models.

We are excited to see the City moving forward with the recommendations made by the RiPS committee, and exploring ways to invest in
violence prevention and community safety.

| want to bring your attention to the BEST partners, a coalition of community based organizations on the frontlines of violence
prevention work in San Jose. Our network of agencies touches the lives of countless youth, young adults, and families each year
through a range of programs and services. Increased funding to support the work of these agencies, alongside funding that increases
access to recreational and educational offerings for young people, are valuable tools that can help keep our communities safe.

| hope you will advance the needs of our City and communities by voting yes in support of Vice Mayor Kamei’s memo.
Sincerely,

Josh Selo

Chief Executive Officer

(he/him)
Bill Wilson Center

Article: Why | Put Pronouns in My Email Signature

This constitutes an electronic communication under the Electronic Communications Privacy Act, 18 USC 2510. Its disclosure is strictly
limited to the intended recipient. Receipt by anyone other than the intended recipient does not constitute a loss of the confidential
nature or privileged nature of the communication. Any review or distribution by others is prohibited. If you are not the intended
recipient, contact the sender and delete all copies of this communication.



FW: Comment in support of Kamei memo item 3.4

City Clerk <city.clerk@sanjoseca.gov>
Tue 2/6/2024 7:39 AM
To:Agendadesk <Agendadesk@sanjoseca.gov>

erom: sela reyes N

Sent: Monday, February 05, 2024 4:09 PM
Subject: Comment in support of Kamei memo item 3.4

[External Email]

You don't often get email from _ Learn why this is important

Mayor Mahan, Vice Mayor Kamei and councilmembers,

| write today representing Sacred Heart Community Service and as a member of the REAL coalition in support of Vice Mayor
Kamei's memo for item 3.4 Violence Prevention Service Models.

Nearly two full years after the city received the report and recommendations from the RiPS committee, it is heartening to see a
proposal to take action, try new approaches, and make larger, critical investments in violence prevention and community safety.

In particular, | appreciate seeing a call to increase funding for effective BEST partners, expanding capacity to prevent violence, and
calling for more collaboration (for example, there may be joint funding opportunities with the county given this recent referral from
Supervisors Ellenberg and Arenas).

The REAL Community Safety Community also urges the city to look at developing a broader strategic plan and goals for increasing
community safety apart from law enforcement activities, gather and evaluate data, invest in policy and program development, and
more. We look forward to discussing these ideas in detail in the very near future with the council and city staff.

Thank you. Please vote yes in support of Vice Mayor Kamei's memo
Isela Reyes (They/Them)

Race Equity Action Leadership (REAL) Analyst
Sacred Heart Community Service

This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted sources.



FW: Letter in support of Vice Mayor Kamei memo, item 3.4

City Clerk <city.clerk@sanjoseca.gov>
Tue 2/6/2024 7:39 AM
To:Agendadesk <Agendadesk@sanjoseca.gov>

I'm using Adobe Acrobat.
Here's the Letter to SJ City Council re Prevention + Intervention 2024.02.05 (1).pdf for you to review.

From: Kyra Kazantzis _

Sent: Monday, February 05, 2024 4:13 PM

To: Jimenez, Sergio <sergio.jimenez@sanjoseca.gov>; Kamei, Rosemary <Rosemary.Kamei@sanjoseca.gov>; Torres, Omar
<Omar.Torres@sanjoseca.gov>; Cohen, David <David.Cohen@sanjoseca.gov>; Ortiz, Peter <Peter.Ortiz@sanjoseca.gov>; Davis, Dev
<dev.davis@sanjoseca.gov>; Doan, Bien <Bien.Doan@sanjoseca.gov>; Candelas, Domingo <Domingo.Candelas@sanjoseca.gov>; Foley,
Pam <Pam.Foley@sanjoseca.gov>; Batra, Arjun <arjun.batra@sanjoseca.gov>; Taber, Toni <toni.taber@sanjoseca.gov>; City Clerk
<city.clerk@sanjoseca.gov>; City Clerk <city.clerk@sanjoseca.gov>; The Office of Mayor Matt Mahan <mayor@sanjoseca.gov>; Mahan,
Matt <Matt.Mahan@sanjoseca.gov>

Cc: Gomez, David <David.Gomez@sanjoseca.gov>; Chapman, Helen <helen.chapman@sanjoseca.gov>; Fruen, Joseph
<Joseph.Fruen@sanjoseca.gov>; Arreola, Kiara <Kiara.Arreola@sanjoseca.gov>; Nguyen, Lam <Lam.Nguyen@sanjoseca.gov>; Groen,
Mary Anne <maryanne.groen@sanjoseca.gov>; Davis, Jonathan <Jonathan.Davis@sanjoseca.gov>; Moreno, Brisa
<Brisa.Moreno@sanjoseca.gov>; Madero, Angel <Angel.Madero@sanjoseca.gov>; Groen, Mary Anne
<maryanne.groen@sanjoseca.gov>; Fleming, Jonathan <Jonathan.Fleming@sanjoseca.gov>; Reed, Jim <Jim.Reed@sanjoseca.gov>;
Adera, Teddy <Teddy.Adera@sanjoseca.gov>; Hughes, Scott <scott.hughes@sanjoseca.gov>; Buzo, Fred <fred.buzo@sanjoseca.gov>
Subject: Letter in support of Vice Mayor Kamei memo, item 3.4

[External Email]

Some people who received this message don't often get email from- Learn why this is important

Dear Mayor Mahan, Vice Mayor Kamei, and San Jose City Council:

Please find a letter from SVCN, attached, regarding item 3.4 on tomorrow's City Council agenda.

Best,
Kyra

Kyra Kazantzis | CEO
Silicon Valley Council of Nonprofits

| Web: sven.org| Twitter: @SVCN
Pronouns: she/her/hers

This email and any files transmitted with it are confidential and intended solely for the use of the individual or entity to whom they are
addressed. If you have received this email in error please notify the system manager. This message contains confidential information
and is intended only for the individual named. If you are not the named addressee you should not disseminate, distribute, or copy this
e-mail.






January 16, 2024, Letter to City Manager and City Attorney re: Community-led
Solutions to Domestic Violence RFP (CM02023DV)
Page 2

About SVCN

Silicon Valley Council of Nonprofits (SVCN) advances the role, voice, and capacity
of the nonprofit community in Santa Clara County so it can be a force for positive
social change and support the creation of equitable, vibrant, and thriving
communities. SVCN has committed to be a change-agent and a model of
possibility by centering racial justice, equity, diversity, and inclusion principles in
everything SVCN does internally and externally. One of our strategic commitments
is to support the nonprofit ecosystem by being a trusted source and hub of
information, resources, and connection for nonprofits across Silicon Valley, that
facilitates nonprofit collaboration and collective impact. We also leverage our
power, positionality, and access, in order to partner with, amplify, and support
community to influence decision-makers to change systems in ways that address
the biggest challenges facing nonprofits and the communities they serve. SVCN'’s
nonprofit membership is 170+ strong; we also offer Ally Membership to
individuals, businesses, and foundations. To learn more about SVCN please visit
WWW.SVCN.Org.



FW: | support Vice Mayor Kamei's memo on item 3.4

City Clerk <city.clerk@sanjoseca.gov>
Tue 2/6/2024 7:39 AM

To:Agendadesk <Agendadesk@sanjoseca.gov>

I'm using Adobe Acrobat.
Here's the A Division of Caminar Support of the Kamei memo.pdf for you to review.

rrom: waritza Henry

Sent: Monday, February 05, 2024 3:59 PM

To: Jimenez, Sergio <sergio.jimenez@sanjoseca.gov>; Kamei, Rosemary <Rosemary.Kamei@sanjoseca.gov>; Torres, Omar
<Omar.Torres@sanjoseca.gov>; Cohen, David <David.Cohen@sanjoseca.gov>; Ortiz, Peter <Peter.Ortiz@sanjoseca.gov>; Davis, Dev
<dev.davis@sanjoseca.gov>; Doan, Bien <Bien.Doan@sanjoseca.gov>; Candelas, Domingo <Domingo.Candelas@sanjoseca.gov>; Foley,
Pam <Pam.Foley@sanjoseca.gov>; Batra, Arjun <arjun.batra@sanjoseca.gov>; Taber, Toni <toni.taber@sanjoseca.gov>; City Clerk
<city.clerk@sanjoseca.gov>; City Clerk <city.clerk@sanjoseca.gov>; Gomez, David <David.Gomez@sanjoseca.gov>; Fruen, Joseph
<Joseph.Fruen@sanjoseca.gov>; Arreola, Kiara <Kiara.Arreola@sanjoseca.gov>; Nguyen, Lam <Lam.Nguyen@sanjoseca.gov>; Davis,
Jonathan <Jonathan.Davis@sanjoseca.gov>; Moreno, Brisa <Brisa.Moreno@sanjoseca.gov>; Groen, Mary Anne
<maryanne.groen@sanjoseca.gov>; Fleming, Jonathan <Jonathan.Fleming@sanjoseca.gov>; Adera, Teddy
<Teddy.Adera@sanjoseca.gov>; Hughes, Scott <scott.hughes@sanjoseca.gov>; Buzo, Fred <fred.buzo@sanjoseca.gov>; Mossing,
Mackenzie <Mackenzie.Mossing@sanjoseca.gov>

Subject: | support Vice Mayor Kamei's memo on item 3.4

[External Email]

Some people who received this message don't often get email from_ Learn why this is important

Thank you,

Maritza

Regards,
Maritza Henry

Maritza Henry, MA | Director of School Based Programs

LMFT

Family & Children Services, a Division of Caminar | 2226 N First St, San Jose, CA
95131

www.caminar.org

Pronouns: she, her, hers




CONFIDENTIALITY NOTICE: This e-mail and any files transmitted with it may contain privileged and confidential information subject
to such privacy regulations as the Health Insurance Portability and Accountability Act of 1996 (HIPAA). This information is intended solely
for the use of the individual or entity to which it is addressed. If you are not the intended recipient or the person responsible for delivering
the e-mail to the intended recipient, you are hereby notified that any dissemination or copying of this e-mail or any of its attachment(s) is
strictly prohibited. If you have received this e-mail in error, please immediately notify the sending individual or entity by e-mail and
permanently delete the original e-mail and attachment(s) from your computer system. Thank you for your cooperation.

This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted sources.









Jen Myhre (she/they)
Senior Organizer, Showing Up for Racial Justice

This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted sources.









FW: | support Vice Mayor Kamei's memo on item 3.4

City Clerk <city.clerk@sanjoseca.gov>
Tue 2/6/2024 8:16 AM

To:Agendadesk <Agendadesk@sanjoseca.gov>

rrom: kyle Clar« [

Sent: Tuesday, February 06, 2024 8:05 AM
Subject: | support Vice Mayor Kamei's memo on item 3.4

[External Email]

You don't often get email from_ Learn why this is important

Hello,

My name is Kylie Clark and I'm a member of the REAL Coalition. I'm writing in support of Vice Mayor Kamei's memo for item 3.4
Violence Prevention Service Models.

| was very excited to see this memo, as it is crucial to take actions on the RiPS Committee recommendations that were submitted in
May 2022. The city, its leaders, and its community members put significant time, resources, and effort into this process, and this is a
great opportunity to turn this effort into action.

There is so much value in investing in prevention and community safety rather than only responding to violence. These forms of
investments are the only way to create a community in which violence response is no longer necessary.

It is also worth considering collaboration with the County, which is also pursuing violence prevention work (see here).
Thank you for your consideration. Again, please vote yes in support of Vice Mayor Kamei's memo.
In solidarity,

Kylie Clark (she/her)

Yes, We Live on Ohlone Land. But What Does That Mean?

This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted sources.



FW: | support Vice Mayor Kamei's memo on item 3.4

City Clerk <city.clerk@sanjoseca.gov>
Tue 2/6/2024 9:37 AM

To:Agendadesk <Agendadesk@sanjoseca.gov>

From: Brittany Alvarez

Sent: Tuesday, February 06, 2024 9:28 AM

To: Jimenez, Sergio <sergio.jimenez@sanjoseca.gov>; Kamei, Rosemary <Rosemary.Kamei@sanjoseca.gov>; Torres, Omar
<Omar.Torres@sanjoseca.gov>; Cohen, David <David.Cohen@sanjoseca.gov>; Ortiz, Peter <Peter.Ortiz@sanjoseca.gov>; Davis, Dev
<dev.davis@sanjoseca.gov>; Doan, Bien <Bien.Doan@sanjoseca.gov>; Candelas, Domingo <Domingo.Candelas@sanjoseca.gov>; Foley,
Pam <Pam.Foley@sanjoseca.gov>; Batra, Arjun <arjun.batra@sanjoseca.gov>; Taber, Toni <toni.taber@sanjoseca.gov>; City Clerk
<city.clerk@sanjoseca.gov>; City Clerk <city.clerk@sanjoseca.gov>; Gomez, David <David.Gomez@sanjoseca.gov>; Fruen, Joseph
<Joseph.Fruen@sanjoseca.gov>; Arreola, Kiara <Kiara.Arreola@sanjoseca.gov>; Nguyen, Lam <Lam.Nguyen@sanjoseca.gov>; Davis,
Jonathan <Jonathan.Davis@sanjoseca.gov>; Moreno, Brisa <Brisa.Moreno@sanjoseca.gov>; Groen, Mary Anne
<maryanne.groen@sanjoseca.gov>; Fleming, Jonathan <Jonathan.Fleming@sanjoseca.gov>; Adera, Teddy
<Teddy.Adera@sanjoseca.gov>; Hughes, Scott <scott.hughes@sanjoseca.gov>; Buzo, Fred <fred.buzo@sanjoseca.gov>; Mossing,
Mackenzie <Mackenzie.Mossing@sanjoseca.gov>

Subject: | support Vice Mayor Kamei's memo on item 3.4

[External Email]

You don't often get email from-earn why this is important

Good Morning,

My name is Brittany Alvarez and | am the Executive Director of The Latino Education Advancement Foundation, and also a member of
the REAL Coalition. | write today in support of Vice Mayor Kamei's memo for item 3.4 Violence Prevention Service Models.

Nearly two full years after the city received the report and recommendations from the RiPS committee, it is heartening to see a
proposal to take action, try new approaches, and make larger, critical investments in violence prevention and community safety.

In particular, | appreciate seeing a call to increase funding for effective BEST partners, expanding capacity to prevent violence, and
calling for more collaboration (for example, there may be joint funding opportunities with the county given this recent referral from
Supervisors Ellenberg and Arenas).

The REAL Community Safety Community also urges the city to look at developing a broader strategic plan and goals for increasing
community safety apart from law enforcement activities, gather and evaluate data, invest in policy and program development, and
more. We look forward to discussing these ideas in detail in the very near future with the council and city staff.

Thank you. Please vote yes in support of Vice Mayor Kamei's memo.
Sincerely,
Brittany

Brittany N. Alvarez (She/Her)
Executive Director



This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted sources.



FW: | support Vice Mayor Kamei's memo on item 3.4

City Clerk <city.clerk@sanjoseca.gov>
Tue 2/6/2024 10:26 AM

To:Agendadesk <Agendadesk@sanjoseca.gov>

From: Rafael Vaquerano _

Sent: Tuesday, February 06, 2024 10:24 AM

To: Seyedeshaghayegh Jalilishani <SJalilishani@gfhn.org>; Rosie G. Rodriguez <RRodriguez@gfhn.org>; Paloma Medrano
<PMedrano@gfhn.org>; Davina Rodriguez <DavRodriguez@gfhn.org>; Ortiz, Peter <Peter.Ortiz@sanjoseca.gov>; DeVonna De Hoyos
<DDehoyos@gfhn.org>; Blanca Avalos <BAvalos@gfhn.org>; Dora Hernandez <DoraHernandez@gfhn.org>; Paola Cervantes
<PCervantes@gfhn.org>; Arlene Zavala Garnica <AZavalaGarnica@gfhn.org>; Toshiba User <toshibaadmin@gfhn.org>; Clarissa Dizon
<CDizon@gfhn.org>; City Clerk <city.clerk@sanjoseca.gov>; Davina Rodriguez <DavRodriguez@gfhn.org>; Jovani Quinones
<JQuinones@gfhn.org>; Kim Potter <KPotter@gfhn.org>; Lanhongyu LV <LanHongYulLV@gfhn.org>; Jonnyce Laoag <JLaoag@gfhn.org>;
Moreno, Brisa <Brisa.Moreno@sanjoseca.gov>; Maya Valencia <MayaValencia@gfhn.org>; Jonnyce Laoag <JLaoag@gfhn.org>; Tele
Optometry <TeleOptometry@gfhn.org>; Selena Lara <SeLara@gfhn.org>; Frederick F. Mariano <FFMariano@gfhn.org>; Mossing,
Mackenzie <Mackenzie.Mossing@sanjoseca.gov>

Subject: | support Vice Mayor Kamei's memo on item 3.4

[External Email]

You don't often get email from

-Lcam why this is important

| write today representing Gardner Health Services, and as a member of REAL coalition in support of Vice Mayor Kamei’s memo for item
3.4 Violence Prevention Service Models.

Good morning,

Having served on the Board of Directors for YouthALIVE! in Alameda County, an organization focused on Violence Prevention, | know
first-hand the importance of having such resources and service models to serve our communities. In ensuring these resources and
services receive the appropriate, and increased funding, along with making these critical investments in violence prevention, will assist
in a safer community.

The REAL Community Safety Community also urges the city to look at developing a broader strategic plan and goals for increasing
community safety apart from law enforcement activities, gather and evaluate data, invest in policy and program development, and
more. We look forward to discussing these ideas in detail in the very near future with the council and city staff.

Thank you. Please vote yes in support of Vice Mayor Kamei's memo.

Rafael Vaquerano, MPH | Chief Executive Officer
(he, him, él)

Gardner Health Services

Administration




Executive Assistant: Jennifer De La Cruz jdelacruz@gfhn.org

Confidentiality Notice: This e-mail is intended only for the person or entity to which it is addressed and may contain information that is privileged, confidential or
otherwise protected from disclosure. Dissemination, distribution or copying of this e-mail or the information herein by anyone other than the intended recipient, or
an employee or agent responsible for delivering the message to the intended recipient, is prohibited. If you have received this e-mail in error, please destroy the
original message and all copies.

This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted sources.





